JAMES FALLAH-WILLIAMS MUST STAY CAMPAIGN
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CAMPAIGNERS CALL FOR UKBA CASEWORKER TO BE ASSIGNED TO JOURNALIST AND HUMAN RIGHTS ACTIVIST

· James has now been on hunger strike for 16 days

· Submissions from lawyers sent to UKBA for fourth time last Wednesday but are still being ignored

· Immigration Minister Damian Green continues to ignore MP's request for an urgent meeting

The UK Border Agency continues to claim they have not received further submissions in the case of James Fallah-Williams, a journalist and human rights activist who has lived in this country for 13 years and has now been on hunger strike for 16 days.

He is protesting about the mishandling of his asylum and immigration case by the UKBA which left him in an “immigration limbo” for four years.

James' solicitor sent further submissions to the UKBA in June – and, despite re-sending them on two more occasions, they failed to respond. 

Last Wednesday, RAPAR and the NUJ were assured by the North West Asylum Team in Liverpool that they would accept the submissions  and these were sent for a fourth time. This was the first time they had agreed to accept the submissions from James' solicitor. But, even though there is proof of delivery and receipt, the UKBA are now claiming to James' solicitor and his MP Andy Burnham that they have not been received.

James' campaigners are demanding that a caseworker is assigned immediately so that his case can be examined properly - according to the UKBA's own procedures and immigration law. 

A vigil for James, held yesterday outside the Asylum and Immigration office in Mosley Street, Manchester, was well supported and many people signed the petition and took away information about his case.

Dr Rhetta Moran, one of the spokespeople for the campaign said: “If we have heard nothing by Friday, we will be going to Liverpool to demand answers from the North West Asylum team. There is no excuse for this delay. We are appalled by the UKBA's intransigence.

“The UKBA only agreed to accept the submissions after James had been on hunger strike for 10 days. How long does this have to go on before they abide by their responsibilities and assign a caseworker to James to look at the further submissions?”

James' solicitor is also requesting that social services carries out an assessment of his needs. The UK Border Agency faxed James' solicitor 11 days ago to say they had arranged for an assessment by social services but this has not been done.

BACKGROUND INFORMATION

· James left Sierra Leone 16 years ago, at the height of the civil war, with the help of British missionaries. He lived in Gambia before coming to the UK in 1998. 

· James studied and worked in this country, and began writing about the political situation in Sierra Leone. In 2008, he applied for asylum after receiving threats about his articles published in newspapers in Sierra Leone. He was housed in Leigh where, working on a voluntary basis, he set up a community project to support local people and refugees into employment.

· James was employed by Manchester Refugee Support Network in April 2010 and he worked with a family on a successful landmark case which went to the Asylum Support Tribunal Court in London. Shortly after this, in October last year, his work permit was revoked and 19 days later he was told his asylum claim had been refused. He had to leave his accommodation in Leigh and, since then, has stayed with friends in north Manchester.

· Following representations from Andy Burnham, the UKBA suggested James apply for Indefinite Leave to Remain. He did so in March this year but the application was refused the following month.

· More than 800 people have now signed petitions in support of James and many have also written to the Home Secretary and Immigration Minister

· James is supported by RAPAR, the National Union of Journalists, religious and community groups, his MP Andy Burnham and MP John McDonnell who is a member of the NUJ.
